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Whether, if Section 20(5)c is subsequently found to apply to the 

submitted plan, the duty to co-operate would in practice, have been 

met in its preparation. 

 
“I don’t feel that the duty to co-operate has been met yet, as a 25-

year resident of Bath I have said that I want there locally to be a 
middle-class family development of spacious houses in the Bath 

style with high ceilings and with gardens all the way around them 
and a driveway with garaging for at least two cars and a servants 

apartment, drawing room, living room, dinning room, library, games 
room, storage room, utilities room, kitchen, bedrooms and 

bathrooms and this can be balanced with “low-rise” apartment 
buildings with the same communal facilities to meet the council’s 

numerical ambitions to accommodate new people, this is really the 
“Core Strategy” for Bath which needs to be explicitly stated in the 

council’s official documentation in response my representations.” 


